
Food and Nutrition Service, Braddock Metro Center, 1320 Braddock Place, Alexandria, VA 22314 

USDA is an Equal Opportunity Provider, Employer, and Lender 

DATE: Thursday, January 2, 2025 

SUBJECT: Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program (SNAP) Benefit Issuance and the 

American Relief Act, 2025 

TO: All SNAP State Agencies 

All Regions 

On December 21, 2024, President Joseph R. Biden signed into law the American Relief Act, 

2025 (P.L. 118-158) (continuing resolution). This memorandum is intended to clarify the 

impact of the continuing resolution on upcoming SNAP benefit issuance.  

State agencies should continue to administer the program in accordance with Federal 

statutes and regulations, following normal processes and timelines for sending issuance files 

and issuing benefits through the end of April 2025. FNS has taken action to fund SNAP 

administrative expenses through the end of April 2025. Also, FNS has taken action to fund the 

Nutrition Assistance Program (NAP) grants in Puerto Rico, American Samoa, and the 

Commonwealth of the Northern Mariana Islands (CNMI) through the end of April 2025.  

We are committed to keeping you as up to date as possible and appreciate your continued 

partnership to serve program beneficiaries across the country.  

State agencies with questions should contact their FNS Regional Office representative. 

Sincerely,  

Cathy Buhrig 

Associate Administrator 

Supplemental Nutrition Assistance Program 

https://www.usda.gov
https://www.congress.gov/bill/118th-congress/house-bill/10545/text
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